
  

 
Wishing everyone a safe, 
successful & happy 2022 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

NEWSLETTER  
February 2022 

 

Mornington Peninsula Pony Club – Baxter Park, Sages Road, BAXTER, VIC, 3911 
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/ 

Postal Address – P.O.Box 4, BAXTER, VIC, 3911 
 

CLUB OFFICIALS 
 

President  Danielle Smith  
Contact 0412 789 327 
 
Vice President Nicky Rae 
Contact 0419 514 054 
 
 Treasurer   Kerryn King 
Contact 0400 659 945 
 
 Secretary  Tracy Smith 
 Contact 0412 715 528 
 
District Commissioner  Marisa Walters  
Contact 0424 751 951 
 
Contact MPPC 
morningtonpeninsulapc@gmail.com 



MPPC 2022 Dates: 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CANCELLED 
 

NEW DATE 

Sunday 6th February  



DC’s Report: 
Dear MPPC Members, 
It is time for a change….I am stepping down from the DC role! 
I have been wearing the MPPC DC hat for the past 5 years and whilst I have thoroughly 
enjoyed the role, it is time for me to pass the baton on. Now I know everybody cringes when 
we ask you to consider taking on a role with our club, this is your child's club and as parents, 
it is up to us to ensure the club continues to grow and prosper for our children. 
The role of DC is not anywhere near as onerous as you may think. We have streamlined 
many aspects of the role to ensure it is very manageable for even the busiest parent. Believe 
me, I do not have a great deal of spare time, however I have managed this role with little 
stress over the years.  It helps to be a 'people-person' with good communication skills, being 
organised is also a benefit but I guess that is with life in general when you have kids and 
ponies! 
Please, I urge each and every one of you to consider this role, I am not going to continue the 
role in 2022, however, I will be happy to be an Assistant DC for this year and help the new 
DC anyway I can. 
Please feel free to give myself or Danielle Smith a call to discuss if you are interested and 
would like more information. 
Membership renewal is now open on the new JustGo platform, riders and supporters 
CANNPT attend any rallies or PC events unless renewal of membership is confirmed.  All you 
need to renew is your membership number and password, and once again we are offering 
both Prepaid membership which includes all rallies for 2022 or a Flexi Membership where 
you pay upfront for the PCV and Insurance components, and a fee per rally when you RSVP 
to attend.   All Club Supporters (Parents/Carers, Grandparents, other family members over 
the age of 18 who will attend 2 or more rallies or PC events over the coming year) must also 
renew or register, this is free to do so and does offer some limited insurance for accidents 
etc when attending PC rallies and events. 
Look forward to seeing you at the February rally Sunday, 
Marisa – DC MPPC 
 

JC’s Report: 
Mini Mornington – Our annual event is coming up on Sunday the 27th of February. This is 
our largest fundraiser for the year and we require help from all our members to ensure a 
successful event! 
 Volunteers: We have a list of jobs which need to be filled to ensure we can run this 
day smoothly, any hours volunteered go towards your working levy fee hours refund. Please 
sign up here: https://signup.com/go/FjnbsFy 
 Set up: If you are unable to help on the day, we would love your help in the 
afternoon on Saturday the 26th of February to assist us in setting up for the event! These 
hours will also go towards receiving your working levy fee back.  
 Silent Auction Items: We are seeking donations for our silent auction. Items of any 
value, horse related or not, would be greatly appreciated! Please contact Kate on 
0407329501 or kateduig@gmail.com if you can help.  
 Riders: If you are a grade 5 or 6 rider and wish to compete at this event you can 
enter online through event secretary! https://eventsecretary.com.au/equestrian/17056 
 

https://signup.com/go/FjnbsFy
mailto:kateduig@gmail.com
https://eventsecretary.com.au/equestrian/17056


Buddy System – Please ensure you know what team you are in. If you are not in a team, 
contact Kate Duignan on 0407 329 501. A coloured ribbon or a scrunchie/hair tie etc. in your 
team colour should be worn at every rally on either yourself or your horse.  

Teams as of the 29th of November  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Around The Club: 
Next Rally – Our next rally is on Sunday the 6th of March. Please remember to RSVP. 
Games, Flat and Musical Zone Event – We are looking to put together a games, flat and 
musical team this year for the state qualifier event held on the 30th April and 1st of May. If 
you are interested in joining either or both teams, please contact Kate Duignan on 
0407329501 or kateduig@gmail.com. Prior experience is not necessary, everyone is 
welcome! 
 

mailto:kateduig@gmail.com


Christmas Tree BBQ:  
A huge thank you to everyone for their incredible efforts at the Christmas Tree Farm BBQ. 
Thanks to the hours everyone put in we made a profit of over $17,600! A special thank you 
goes to Gen Royal for organising everything and the Restall family for generously letting us 
run the BBQ again.  
 
Some happy snaps of our members volunteering their time and some very happy 
customers! 

  

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Out & About:  

Mentone Horse Trials  
Seth Staley riding You Got Me Rocking PC Grade 3 - 3rd 
Langwarrin CT Day 
Sara Clarke riding Gossip Girl PC G3 Dressage - 1st, 3rd & 2nd overall 
Maya Charlton riding ESB Irish Patience PC G3 CT - 3rd  
Liza Smith riding Wyann Opium PC G6 CT - 5th  
Jude May riding Kiana Park After Dark PC G6 CT - 5th after dressage 
Pearcedale Show Jumping Day 
Seth Staley riding You Got Me Rocking PC C Grade - 4th 
Isac Staley riding Brooke PC E Grade - 4th 
Dandenong Ranges Dressage Day 
Sara Clarke riding Gossip Girl PC G3 - 2nd, 1st & 2nd overall  
Kate Duignan riding Primrose Laine PC G1 - 1st, 1st & 1st overall 
Corner Inlet Horse Trials and Combined Training  
Liza Smith riding Wyann Opium G6 CT – 1st (Pictured) 

Lacey Mcgill at Balnarring Show Sienna Balog at Balnarring Show  Liza Smith  

If you’d like your photo or results featured in the newsletter, please email it to Kate; 
Kated26@bigpond.com  
 

Upcoming PCAV Events: 
13th Feb - Sale Pony Club Gymkhana 
13th Feb - Lilydale & Mooroolbark Pony Club Horse Trials  
19th-20th Feb - Gisborne Pony Club Horse Trials  
20th Feb - Langwarrin Pony Club Show Jumping 
27th Feb - Mini Mornington Horse Trials & Combined Training  
6th March - Yarrambat Pony Club Show Jumping 
 
More events can be found on the Pony Club Victoria website under ‘Find Events’: 
http://ponyvic.omnisportsmanagement.com/en-au/findevents.aspx 

mailto:Kated26@bigpond.com
http://ponyvic.omnisportsmanagement.com/en-au/findevents.aspx


Birthdays:  
Wishing our members the happiest of birthdays!  
January  
Kiana W 
Liza S 
Grace B 
 
February  
Carys W 
Sara C 
 

 

Rally Plan:  

 
 



Members Ground Access:  
Members, please remember you must book prior to riding on the 
grounds. Riders must avoid any “out of bounds areas” advised at 
the time. Non-members are required to pay a grounds fee of $25 
and fill out the online wavier form. Failure to obey these rules will 
result in forfeiture of access rights. To book a day and time please 
go to: 
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=682922&fbclid=IwAR2ZRb2yN6Zxaq6nJto
wBhSRZ18n35qYzpc1r1IlSmUxkUhZfkll74GTtYs 
  
 

 
Keep up to date with MPPC!    
 
 
 
 
 
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/       MPPC Members Only  
 
 
 
 
 
@morningtonpeninsulaponyclub      MPPC 

 
 
Uniform: 
Riders please note SUMMER uniform is to be worn at the rally 
 
It is important for riders to be in the correct gear at rallies. Winter uniform is the white shirt, 
brown tie, red woollen jumper, white/cream/banana jodhpurs and pony club badge. 
Summer Uniform is red polo top, white/cream/banana jodhpurs and badge.  
If unmounted pony club uniform is still required however dark jodhpurs are acceptable. 
Clean riding boots and pony club top must be worn.  
Jumping vests are recommended at MPPC for jumping lessons. 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=682922&fbclid=IwAR2ZRb2yN6Zxaq6nJtowBhSRZ18n35qYzpc1r1IlSmUxkUhZfkll74GTtYs
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=682922&fbclid=IwAR2ZRb2yN6Zxaq6nJtowBhSRZ18n35qYzpc1r1IlSmUxkUhZfkll74GTtYs
http://www.mornpenponyclub.com.au/


Pony Club Top Tips! 

 Riders must sign in the morning of a rally with their pony club book 

 Please stay for the lunchtime or end of rally meeting as important information is 

shared during it  

 Ensure your horse has access to fresh water and hay throughout the day  

 Riders must be accompanied by an adult whilst at Pony Club  

 Horses must not be tied to floats that are not attached to cars  

 Summer uniform is to be worn during daylight savings time and Winter uniform 

when it is not daylight savings 

 

 

 

 


